
Unsafe Driving — Call 911
If you see any unsafe driving on Bald Head Island, call 911. Whether it’s an underage driver (you must 
be at least 16 years old and have a valid driver’s license to operate a golf cart), driving while impaired or 
any other unsafe driving, it’s important to call Public Safety to address the situation. Make sure to tell the 
dispatcher that you are on Bald Head Island. 

Do not attempt to confront another golf cart driver. Public Safety officers are trained to handle these 
situations and enforce safety guidelines in an equitable manner.

It’s helpful to the 911 dispatcher if you can tell them the cart number, for identification purposes. Drive 
safely, everyone!
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